
 

  

 

 

New School Year at SEBIC 
The new year has begun with 24 students, 
anxious and ready to begin. Our theme this 
year is “The Year of the Counselor” with the 
theme verse Ephesians 5:15-17.  
Pictured to the right are the Pastors, 
professors, staff and missionaries that will be 
teaching this first module. Guest professors 
are Pastor Steve Anderson, from Colorado, 
who is co-teaching with Larry Fogle (who 
ministers with the Pastor Enrichment 
Program ,PEP), missionaries Pat and Wendy 
Campbell, Rachel Tarvin, Lydia Whitelam, 
and Pastor Samuel Rojas who is the new 
director at the seminary. Please pray for 
SEBIC, the Board of Directors, for the new 
director, Pastor Samuel, the transition as 
former director, Ken Loveall moved to Lima 
for family health issues. Pray for his family’s 
transition and direction of new ministry 
opportunities.  
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Ephesians 5:15-17 “ See then that ye walk circumspectly, not as fools, 
but as wise, Redeeming the time, because the days are evil. Wherefore be 
ye not unwise, but understanding what the will of the Lord is.” 
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Pat celebrated his 65th birthday before 
we left for Peru. Our grandchildren 
surprised him with dressing up with the 
theme “This Is Your Life Grandpa”.  The 
dress-up started with High School 
wrestling and football (no moustaches) 
onto college baseball, with teaching, 
coaching, with a Hawkeye fan, a Treynor 
Community School fan, a biker, and a 
grandson holding a Bible and Biology 
book. We thank our daughters, Amber 
and Tiffany, who helped pull it off. It was 
a fun day for everyone, making the 
saying good-bye easier. We thank the 
Lord for our families, the opportunity to 
serve Him in Peru, training students in 
His Word, and the faithfulness of our 
Savior, and His promise of going before 
us.  

 

 
Praises: 
*The new year has started out well.*Our 
health has been good. 
*Transitions at SEBIC seemed to be going well. 
*The students are eager to learn. 
Prayer Requests: 
*Preparations for classes. The book of Daniel 
will be Pat’s next class and Wendy will be 
teaching the Visuals and Pedagogy class.  
*Students began their Christian Service this 
weekend in the local churches. Please pray that 
this will be fruitful both in their lives and in the 
church where they serve.  

Pat is presently teaching “Missions Based 
on the Book of Acts”.  There is a great deal 
to be learned about missions from the 
book of Acts and we are trusting God to 
guide us through this powerful book about 
the early church and ‘how to do missions’.                                    
The second and third year students appear 
to be ready to learn, with many 
interactions. Thank you to missionary Lydia 
Whitlam for translating for this module.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

On occasion we prepare breakfast for the 
students on a Saturday morning. Meals are 
not served on the weekend because they 
leave for their Christian Service and the 
churches sponsor them. Here is a photo of 
the students. We enjoy talking with them 
and getting to know them better. They 
sure have a hearty appetite  
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